
 

11 am Worship Service 
 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship NAH 159 verses 1 & 5 

Lift up the trumpet, and loud let it ring: 

Jesus is coming again! 

Cheer up, ye pilgrims, be joyful and sing: 

Jesus is coming again! 

Coming again, coming again, Jesus is coming again! 
 

Nations are angry – by this we do know 

Jesus is coming again! 

Knowledge increases, men run to and fro; 

Jesus is coming again! 

Coming again, coming again, Jesus is coming again! 

 

Invocation 
 

Text for Meditation Rev 21:1-5 NIV, Joseph Cudjoe 
 

Hymn SDAH 31 Tell Out My Soul 
 

Tithes and Offerings 
 

The Molteni Family’s Testimony 

 

Family Prayer Joseph and Hannah Cudjoe 
 

Children's Time Vanesa Pizzuto 
 

Hymn NAH 61 O For a Thousand Tongues 
 

Scripture Reading  Matthew 1:18-21 NIV Curtis Chang 
 

Sermon The Radical Love 

Dr Daniel Duda 
 

Hymn NAH 718 Take the Name of Jesus With You 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 
 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 
 

Pastor Mary Barrett 

mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk / 07961 777 446 
 

PA to the Ministerial Team – Beatrice Dan 

beatrice@stanboroughpark.org 
 

Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 
 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch 

twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

01923 894 664 
 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 
10 September 2016 

 

 

Welcome to 

Stanborough Park Church 
 

 
 

Great and marvellous are Your works, 

Lord God Almighty! Just and true are Your ways, 

O King of the saints! Who shall not fear You, O Lord,  

and glorify Your name? For You alone are holy. 
Revelation 15:3,4 NKJV 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park  
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

 

A People of Prayer 
 

But he who received seed on the good ground is he 

who hears the word and understands it, who indeed 

bears fruit and produces: some a hundredfold, some 

sixty, some thirty. Matthew 13:23 

 

The most important factor in sowing seed is 

PRAYER 

 

“A prayer movement precedes every disciple-

making movement… There are two sides to 

catalysing a prayer movement. First, we must 

become a people of prayer. Second, we need to 

mobilise people to pray.” D & P Watson, Contagious 

Disciple Making, p 79. 

 

In a recent sermon, Pastor Jacques set us a 

challenge: to make a list of seven persons and to 

pray for one of them on each day of the week. One 

person should be someone we wish to see give their 

life to Jesus, and one should be someone on our list 

of “enemies”. We are encouraged to pray for these 

seven persons every week until the end of this year. 

 

http://facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
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Sabbath School 
 

9.45am 
 

Welcome Roslyn Guenin 

Hymn 62 Come Let Us Join Our Cheerful Songs 

Prayer Nadene Moser 

Mission Story Jefferson Nascimento 

Bible Study Groups Jesus Bade Them, “Follow Me”  

Mission Offering Paul Clee 

Hymn 485 Hark! the Voice of Jesus Calling 

Closing Prayer Barbara Clee 
 

 

Parallel Service 
 

11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 
 

Sermon No Problem! Pastor Mary 

Scripture Reading Psalm 40:1-3 The Message 

Praise Leader Chantal 

Elder Dave 

Coordinator Adam 
 
 

Announcements 
The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is with the Gekara 

family – Duke, Purity, Liliana, Brandon and Tabby 

Emerald. Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean 

not on your own understanding; in all your ways submit 

to him, and he will make your paths straight. Prov 3:5-6 
 

Membership Transfer Second Reading Mr Jared De 

Bruyn from the Secunda Church, South Africa, to 

Stanborough Park Church. 
 

ADRA Gift Box Appeal This year children in Ghana will 

benefit from your gifts, so bring a smile to a child’s face 

and order your box today from John Horwood. We 

have only a small number of boxes and they will be 

available next week for a donation of £2 per box 

towards transportation costs. 
 

Notice to Sabbath School teachers The lesson on 1 

October will be taken from the desk by Pastor Jacques 

to introduce the topic for the last quarter of the year. 
 

Junior 13th Sabbath programme 24 September. The 

lesson study will run from 9.50 to 10.25am. 
 

 
 

The flowers today are a thank offering from Edward 

Hammond. He and Vi would have celebrated their 68th 

wedding anniversary on 11 September. 
 

Child Safety Recently a small child was found alone by 

the sliding door at the main entrance during the 

children’s story. The deacons now monitor the doors 

during the children’s time but we recommend that you 

are aware of your child’s whereabouts at all times.  
 

Stanborough News Autumn Edition There are still a few 

bundles to be distributed. 
 

The Welfare Department is in need of non-perishable 

foods – pasta, tins, jam, biscuits, etc. 
 

Women in Prayer Join us at 1.40 today for a simple 

meeting of prayer, reflection and uplifting testimonies. 

Refreshments available from 1pm. “Seek first the 

kingdom of God and His righteousness, and all these 

things shall be added to you.” Matthew 6:33 NKJV. 
 

Revelation Bible Study resumes today, 3.30-4.30pm in 

the Armstrong Hall. All are welcome. 
 

The Singing Group will go to Courtland Lodge, Courtland 

Close WD24 5GW, at 4pm today, then to Adina and 

Douglas Farrant, 38 Sheepcot Lane, at about 4.45pm. 
 

Beach Trip tomorrow, Sunday, to Knoll Beach, Studland 

Bay. Meet on the beach, a few minutes’ walk to the left 

of the café, or meet at church at 7.15am to go in 

convoy. A few seats left on the minibus. Pick up an 

information sheet at the desk.  
 

The funeral service for Tony Izasars will take place on 

Monday, 12 September at 1.00pm in the church. 
 

Stanborough Park College of Music Registration from 

10am to 6.30pm on 12-13 September for existing 

students, and on 14 September for new students. 

Registration is required prior to the start of lessons. For 

more information, email info@spcm.org.uk 
 

Tuesday Bible Study Group We begin an examination of 

the Gospel of Luke this Tuesday 13 September, 10.30-

11.30am in the Maple Room. Everyone welcome.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The Experience This Tuesday, 13 September, at 7pm. 
 

Family Enrichment Weekend from Friday 16 September 

at 7.30pm, ending with breakfast on Sunday 18 

September. Come and hear inspiring speakers on a 

range of family themed topics.  
 

The Soup Run on Friday 16 September will be led by 

Rachel Lunan and the driver is Brian Davison. If you wish 

to go on the Soup Run, contact Pat on 01923 672500. 
 

The Parallel Service celebrates its 8th anniversary this 

month! We want to give praise to God and celebrate 

this special occasion. Join us on Sabbath 17 September 

after the morning services for cake and drinks in the 

Cedar-Sycamore Room. 
 

Messy Church is back on 17 September! The Bible 

characters we will learn about this month are Ruth and 

Naomi. Email stanboroughmessychurch@gmail.com  to 

book your children in, stating their names and their ages.  
 

Save the Date Audrey is opening her garden on 

Sunday, 18 September, to raise funds for the 

Stanborough Room at the Peace Hospice in their 25th 

Anniversary year. Cream teas and stalls, 2-5pm. 
 

Church Business Meeting Sunday 18 September, 7pm in 

the Cedar-Sycamore Room. Agenda: Report and 

discussion on Church Finances; Report on Evangelism 

plans for 2017-2018 with the TED and Mark Finley. 
 

Let’s Walk The next walk will be on 24 September – the 

last of the warm sunshine? 

 

Men’s Cycling Life Group Our next event is on Sunday 

25 September. Meet at the back of the church at 10am 

sharp for a 2-hour ride. See Arto for more information or 

email lifegroups@stanboroughpark.org 
 

Garden of Sabbath Peace Official opening Wednesday 

21 September, 11.30am. The garden is located in the 

woods between the church and the BUC. All welcome. 
 

Sunset Times 
Today: 7:25pm Next Friday: 7:11pm (Watford) 

 

Youth Notes 
No Social tonight due to the beach trip tomorrow. 
 

Youth Day 22 October Please note the date and see 

Naomi or Pastor Geert if you would like to be involved. 

There will be a morning service, lunch, afternoon 

service, and social, so we will need lots of help! 

Prayer Corner 
 

Let us pray for the many women, and fewer men, 

who are threatened with domestic abuse. Also, 

please pray for overstressed NHS employees. 
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